
The Cemetery in Flat Rock was established about the same time as the Holy Family Church and
was operated by the church. One acre of land was donated to the church by Anthony
Beauchamp. It is located one mile west of the church, on the same road and the same side of
the road as the church. Mr. Beauchamp was cemetery sexton from the outset until his death,
then his son Richard took over.

The cemetery measured 208 ft x 208 ft when it was donated and had its gate at the center of
the north side. There were 127 lots measuring 16 ft x 16 ft each. The roads are narrow as they
were laid out in horse and buggy days. According to church records an error was made in laying
out the cemetery and can never be made perfect for several reasons. The first pastor made no
entries of deaths during his pastorate of 2.5 years and the sexton depended for a long time on
his memory, not recording the lot, grave or side of the lot. Several pastors made an effort later to
whom each lot belonged and who occupied the individual raves. The pastor at that time not only
took care of the death and burial, but also sold the lots, half-lots, quarter lots and single graves.
He also collected the price of the grave and the digging.

Shortly after the loss of the Holy Family church the cemetery was turned over to the Township
(records show the Township paying for grave digging as early as 1929). The cemetery was
enlarged in 1945, as Township records show a piece of land was purchased from Richard and
Lillian Beauchamp for $750. Township Board minutes from September 4, 1946 also show that
the Township accepted a deed and $500 from father Mattais La Violette to take over the
cemetery.

In 1951 a concrete block building was erected by Daniel Chenier to store bodies during the
winter months until the ground thawed in the spring. This 11 ft x 15 ft building has been used to
store lawn care equipment for the last several years. The Township does all ground
maintenance with part time summer help. The Township Clerk is in charge of selling all plots and
keeping all records, as well as hiring people to hand dig all graves.

In the mid 1990’s several unwanted trees were removed and part of the cemetery was
surveyed. Extra soil is hauled away after each burial to keep the cemetery grounds neat. In
2004 the 11’ x 15’ bldg was removed and replaced by a new 16’ x 24’ wood frame garage with
an 8’ x 24’ eave overhung on the west side to accommodate a large map of the lots in the
cemetery.

In 2005 a concrete approach and 3 flag poles were added to the front of the building as an
Eagle Scout project by Eric Shepeck.


